<u>Planning</u>

At its last meeting Council had **no objection** to the following applications:

- 19/00581/APP Single storey rear extension and pitched roof extension to side, 13 Rectory Close OX27 0HT.
- 19/00597/COUAR: Change of use and conversion of two agricultural buildings to form three smaller and two larger dwellinghouses at Charndon Grounds Farm, Twyford Road, OX27 0AU.

AVDC has approved:

- 18/03700/APP: Conversion of garage to form annexe at Part Masons Farm, Blackthorn Road, OX27 0AG.
- 18/03909/APP: Demolition of stables and change of use to residential at Lanes End Barn, Townsend Lane, OX27 0AE.
- 18/03984/APP: Change of use from agricultural land and erection of detached garage and home office at Land at Townsend Lane, OX27 0AE.

At its next meeting Council will consider:

- 19/00996/APP: Temporary use as a construction compound incorporating storage area, site offices and car parking and associated highway works at Land west of Station Road, OX27 0AX, by Network Rail Infrastructure Ltd.
- 19/01227/APP: Removal of swimming pool and garden building, construction of carport and garden store, at Lanes End Barn, OX27 0AE.

Skateboarding

The weekly sessions at the Village Hall will continue through 2019-20, thanks to a grant of £2,000 from the Vale of Aylesbury Housing Trust's Thriving Communities Fund. The Tesco 'Bags of Help' scheme will also include the village skateboarding project, which guarantees at least another £1,000 funding. With these grants to meet all the costs of running the project, it will cost the parish nothing for the second year.

Village Environment

- A few dog owners are behaving anti-socially by throwing their dog's waste into the ditches and hedges. If you see this happening, please suggest the owner either uses the nearest dog waste bin or disposes of it at home.
- A working party to tidy up litter and the roads is being organised by Cllr Liz Taylor for Saturday July 6th, if you would like to be involved.

Little Marsh Road Development

The managing director of W.E. Black Ltd will attend the June meeting of Council to discuss the development of the Little Marsh Road site ('Ewelme A'). It has outline planning permission for up to 22 new homes in Swan Field.

HGVs

Councillors recently met the new Freight Transport Officer of Bucks County Council to progress the feasibility of a weight limit on HGVs travelling through the village.

Next Meetings (open to the public to attend)

Council will meet at the Hall on Tuesday 9th April at 8.00 pm.

Finance Committee at the Village Hall on Tuesday 23rd April at 7.30 pm.

MGPC's website is at www.marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk. Carole's email address is clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.